
 

Notice to People’s Bank Employers, 

The Employees' Provident Fund Department of the Central Bank of Sri Lanka wishes to inform all 

employers on the discontinuation of the ‘upload of EPF Contribution Detail Files (e-Returns) 

via the ‘People’s Net’ with effect from 30th April 2025. This message has already been 

communicated to the employers through prior notices and emails. 

Moving forward, we strongly advise employers to upload the EPF Contribution Detail Files (e-

Returns) exclusively through ‘EPF Online Services System’ offered by the Employees’ 

Provident Fund Department of the Central Bank of Sri Lanka via its official website, 

https://epf.lk. 

For further information on registration and accessing the new system, 

please visit: 

🔗 https://services.epf.lk/Pages/Employer/EmployerLoginNew.aspx 

 

Thank you for your cooperation.! 

 

Employees’ Provident Fund 
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